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ASH TOWNSHIP
  BOARD MEETING MINUTES

            November 21, 2018
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Treasurer – Rob Schock, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Trustee – Adam Grabetz and Trustee – Jim Booth.
Absent: None.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, and 3 citizens. 
Motion #3161 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve the agenda as amended.   

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #3162 Meeting Minute’s Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Shock to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 
10-17-18, and Proposed Special Meeting Minutes of 10-17-18.        
Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3163 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve bills #1 through #130 in the amount of  

$458,213.48, from General Ledger Funds, Fire Equipment Fund, Building Funds, Water Funds & Sewer Funds.          Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Newburg Rd and Swan Creek Rd updates. 
Manager Vaslo and Township Engineer Hollandsworth gave the Board a brief update on the two engineering project for both roads. Hollandsworth had completed preliminary drainage plans for both projects and they have been submitted to the MCRC for review. Vaslo and Hollandsworth met with the MCRC and discussed some of the changes being recommended and also discussed the RR Crossing challenges. Swan Creek Rd will require a higher degree of design requirements than Newburg Rd so the decision to concentrate on Newburg Rd was made in order to have a shovel ready project for 2019 while continuing to work on the design for Swan Creek Rd. No motions were offered. 
New Business
Manager’s Report.

There were no questions or comments from the Board on the mangers report. Most items of note were or will be discussed as part of the Board’s agenda.   

Briar Hill Rd – Residents letters. 
Briar Hill resident Jan Van Houten brought several letter from her and her neighbors again asking the Board to consider additional improvements to their road. The Board accepted the letters and will continue to look at Briar Hill in future road budgets. No motions were offered.

Fire Truck Bids. 

Supervisor Carmack opened the two sealed bids for the surplus Pumper that was advertised and that were received by the deadline date. The first was from Servall in the amount of $5,351.00. The other was from Tony Cheney in the amount of $6,100.00. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3164 To Accept.
Motion by Schock supported by Booth to accept the bid of $6,100 for the surplus 1993 Pumper Fire Truck and to authorize the Clerk to execute the sale to Tony Cheney.   
Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

2018 Budget Review. 
Clerk Geiermann supplied the Board with a copy of the current budget as of 11-1-18. Supervisor Carmack reviewed the budget with the Board and found it to be in good condition with most departments and line items to be in good financial shape with revenues and expenditures where they should be at this point in the current budget year. A budget workshop will be held prior to the December Board meeting at 5:30 pm to discuss the 2019/2020 budget year. No motions were offered. 
Sewer Master Plan.
Supervisor Carmack discussed the need for a periodic review of the Sewer Master Plan. The Supervisor had already contacted the Village of Carleton to set up a joint meeting to discuss the WWTP’s operations, what improvements or expansions might be in the works, and to discuss future rates. The Supervisor and Trustee Grabetz will serve as the Township’s Sewer Committee for purposes of these talks. No motions were offered. 
Ordinance to Prohibit Marijuana Establishments.

Township Attorney prepared an ordinance to prohibit the establishment of Marijuana businesses within the boundaries of Ash Township pursuant to the Michigan Regulation and Taxation of Marijuana Act (MRTMA). The Supervisor read the proposed ordinance aloud and after some discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3165 To Adopt and Publish.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Schock to adopt and publish the ordinance as read and it is to be known as the Ash Township Prohibition of Marijuana Establishments Ordinance with it to become effective the day after its publication.       Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Poverty Guidelines for 2019.

Supervisor Carmack read the Poverty Guidelines Resolution for Ash Township for the 2019 Assessment Year aloud. The resolution sets the income standards for eligibility under Public Act 390. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3166 To Adopt.
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to adopt the Poverty Guidelines Resolution for Ash Township for the 2019 assessment year as read.    

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

ADA Door Operator. 
Manager Vaslo explained that the automatic door opener at Township Hall has malfunctioned and is in need of repair or replacement. The Township received two quotes to replace the aging operator and the Manager was recommending going with Stanley Access Technologies quote of $2,070. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3167 To Approve. 
Motion by Geiermann supported by Schock to accept and award the automatic door operator replacement project to Stanley Access Technologies in an amount not to exceed $2,070.00.    

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Potter Cemetery.

Manager Vaslo gave the Board an e-mail that he received on meeting day (11-21-18) regarding Potter Cemetery and Potter Easement from Sue Donovan, Friends of Potter Cemetery. The 

e-mail detailed the Friends groups efforts this year and it made two requests. One, for some additional stone in the “wet” area on the south end of the easement and two, for a new gate and boulders at the entrance off Sigler Rd. After some discussion the board agreed to the additional stone but found no reason to replace the gate or add boulders at the entrance. The following motion was offered: 
Motion #3168 To Approve.
Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to approve up to $600 for stone at the south end of the Potter Cemetery Easement.    

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Communications/Information.
Manager Vaslo noted that 72 residents from both Ash and Exeter Townships took advantage of the fall free dump day.  

Attorney Godfroy noted that Ash Township was the first Township to have their vote tallies to the County Clerk’s office on election night reflecting Clerk Geiermann's efforts at conducting an efficient and accurate general election cycle.  
Citizen Comments. 
A resident from Newburg Rd asked the board to consider any hard surface projects next year to start at Port Creek and head west on Newburg Rd as this would benefit a greater number of residents than starting west and heading east from Briar Hill.
John Sledge wished everyone a nice Thanksgiving Holiday. 
Motion #3169 Meeting Adjourn 
Motion by Booth supported by Schock to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
